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REPORT: Favorable 5-0:  Council Members Burroughs, Oriadha, Fisher, Harrison, and Ivey. 

 

The Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee met on June 22, 2023, to 

consider APPT-19-23, the County Executive’s nominees to the Personnel Board. 

The Personnel Board plays a vital role in interpreting and adjudicating Personnel 

law, County regulations, and administrative policies, all of which are critical to the 

proper and efficient operation of County government. 

 

Ms. Miriam Brewer, Appointment Liaison, Office of the County Executive, 

provided an overview of the qualifications of the reappointees to the Personnel 

Board for Prince George’s County:  Ms. Delores M. Stuckey, Ms. Yvonne V. 

Hefley, Ms. Darlene M. Neal, and Mr. Ike B. Udejiofor, Ph.D., after which the 

nominees provided information on their background and their desire to serve on the 

Personnel Board. 

 

Ms. Stuckey, a resident of Bowie, did not participate in the committee meeting due 

to attending a family member’s funeral.  She is Chief of the Learning and 

Development Division at the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation.  Ms. Stuckey 

is a graduate of Howard University with a Bachelor of Science degree in 

Psychology and George Washington University with a Master of Arts degree in 

Education and Human Development.  Ms. Stuckey will continue to serve as Chair 

of the Personnel Board. 

 

Ms. Hefley, a resident of Oxon Hill, retired from the federal government after thirty 

(30) years of service.  She serves as a Mediator for the Prince George’s County 



APPT-19-23 (DR-1) – Report Page 2 

Community Mediation Program, the District Court of Maryland (small claims 

cases), and the Montgomery County Circuit Court. 

 

Ms. Neal, a resident of Temple Hills, is an experienced Human Resources 

Management professional.  She has over two decades of experience in policy 

writing, retirement consultation, claims examination/adjudication, merit staffing 

position classification, and performance management.  She received her Bachelor of 

Science degree in Business Administration from Strayer University. 

 

Mr. Udejiofor, a resident of Glenn Dale, has over twenty-five (25) years of well-

rounded experience in governmental human resources.  He is the Senior Human 

Resources Specialist with the United States Office of Personnel Management.  Mr. 

Udejiofor obtained two undergraduate degrees from the University of Iowa:  a 

Master’s in Public Administration from the University of Nebraska at Omaha and a 

Doctorate in Public Administration from Howard University.   

 

After discussion, the Government Operation Fiscal Policy Committee voted the 

nominees to the Personnel Board out favorably, 5-0.   
 


